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Hampton, Virginia Homes in Buckroe Beach homes were evacuated after a construction crew
installing gas lines discovered suspected ordnance. Hampton Fire Department responded, and
Battalion Chief Anthony Chittum reached out to Joint Base Langley-Eustis EOD for assistance.

According to Chittum, the team X-rayed the object at the scene but were having trouble identifying
it at the time. Later, U.S. Air Force spokesperson Mike Reeves confirmed the ordnance was a
3.3-inch shrapnel round from a Parrott rifle dating back to the post-Civil War era. The EOD team
recovered the shrapnel round and safely disposed of it, allowing for residents to return to their homes.
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